
City of Maricopa

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #:  Version: 1MISC 17-27 Name: Request for approval to operate the COMET 2017
Summer Shuttle on a promotional free fare basis

Status:Type: Miscellaneous Item Passed

File created: In control:5/2/2017 City Council Regular Meeting

On agenda: Final action:6/6/2017 6/6/2017

Title: The Mayor and City Council shall consider a request to operate the City Of Maricopa Express Transit
(COMET) 2017 Summer Shuttle on a promotional free fare basis, in order to facilitate safe travel for
Maricopa youth using the Copper Sky Facility.  Discussion and Action.

Sponsors: Martin Scribner

Indexes: Well Planned Quality Growth and Development

Code sections:

Attachments:

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.

ApprovedCity Council Regular Meeting6/6/2017 1 Pass

The Mayor and City Council shall consider a request to operate the City Of Maricopa Express Transit (COMET) 2017
Summer Shuttle on a promotional free fare basis, in order to facilitate safe travel for Maricopa youth and guardians
using the Copper Sky Facility.  Discussion and Action.

We propose operation of the 2017 Summer Shuttle for a period of seven weeks, from June 12 through July 28.  The
COMET has operated the Summer Shuttle for the last three years as a way of safely transporting children between
residential neighborhoods and Copper Sky.  Ridership is very strong for this service with 1,771 trips provided last year.
We are particularly pleased that we have helped minimize the number of children crossing the Union Pacific Railroad
tracks on foot or bicycle, enroute to Copper Sky.  We propose continuation of this shuttle on a promotional free fare
basis until the SR 347 overpass is completed, which will include sidewalks.  We will once again request permission from
the Maricopa Unified School District to use school parking lots at various locations as pickup points.  We have used these
stops without incident for the last three years.

This service, while targeted for children and guardians, is open to the general public.  All COMET vehicles are Americans
With Disability Act (ADA) compliant.  No additional funding is requested for this service.

Staff recommends the Mayor and City Council discuss and approve the request to operate the COMET 2017 Summer
Shuttle on a promotional free fare basis.
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